 TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 1st October 2012
Meeting started 7.05pm
Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley 
Councillor Raymond Clough

Councillor Beverley Robinson 
Councillor Karen Plumb 

Councillor Adrian Foulkes


Councillor Steven Wilcock
Councillor Seb Wilcock 

Clerk Adele Waddington 
Also Present

County Councillor Mike Calvert, PCSO Trish Thompson, Cllr Paul White, Cllr Margaret Foxley
Apologies

Councillor Paul Reyner, Councillor Ruth Crompton 
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 3rd September were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Foulkes, seconded by Cllr Clough
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  Cllr’s Hodgson and Steven Wilcock declared interest in the application made regarding the field at Bough Gap.
Police Matters
PCSO Thompson attended the meeting and had not been given the crime figures.  These are to be done by a central administrator but haven’t yet been done.  These will be sent as soon as they are available.  PCSO Thompson advised that Operation Firecrest is happening for the whole week targeting specific areas from 6am to 4am every night.  

Rural Watch is up and running and the information has already been sent to a lot of people but anyone else who would like to be included can complete the contact form and be added to the list.  

PSCO Thompson will be attending the Remembrance Day Service and parade with 2 colleagues.

PCSO Thompson updated everyone on the bid with asda for the stone troughs.  She is hoping that £50 will be given, which will be paid to the Garden Festival in addition to funding given by CCllr Calvert.

There have been no further complaints about the man with the metal detector.  PCSO Thompson is ensuring the rec is having regular checks.  She asked that people report it to the police if he is seen.

With the new intake at school, there have been problems with parking.  PCSO Thompson has been on a few occasions and put some reminders up.  People are still parking on the zig-zag lines, but they are being dealt with.

Cllr Clough asked PCSO Thompson about parking at Cotton Tree near the Chinese.  They are parking on the pavement, and Cllr Clough asked that PCSO Thomson be aware of this and that it makes the road very narrow.  The car park has been well lit for residents to use.  If anyone has issues or concerns, please report to PCSO Thompson.
PCSO Thompson reminded everyone that the anti social behaviour patrols operate 6 – 10pm 7 days/wk.

PCSO Thompson advised that a new Sergeant has been appointed.  She is Kim DeCurtis.

PCSO Thompson left the meeting at 7.20pm

County Councillor Mike Calvert
CCllr Calvert was unable to attend the meeting, but Cllr’s Foxley and White were able to advise that the Colne & District committee had money that needs spending, and if there were any projects requiring funding, to put a bid in ASAP.  Cllr Foulkes asked if the Christmas Fair could receive money for their event.  Cllr White asked that the ommittee contact him to bid for the money.  It was also suggested that the tram tracks get a clean up.  Adele to ask Granville for a cost of doing essential work.  Cllr Hartley still thinks that the village needs CCTV.  Cllr White has had this conversation with Cllr Hartley before and still feels that there are many roads in and out of Trawden, and that CCTV would be very hard to monitor.  Cllr Hodgson suggested an ANPR camera would be more beneficial on the Haworth Road.  Cllr White to look at this.  Cllr White to also provide details of the gritter recently purchased by Earby.
CCllr Calvert sent a report regarding the camber of the road near to the Herders Pub advising ‘The signs are put up to alert motorists of the hazard and are in accordance with the guidelines. Motorists have a duty to drive to the conditions  / topography of the road not to the maximum speed limit. Without doing an extensive survey, LCC are not able to comment as to whether we can alter the camber, we have no evidence to suggest that this is a factor to any of the accidents’.

Cllr White advised that the grant for the parish council will be reduced by approximately £100 for the next financial year.

CCllr Calvert reported that ‘The Recreation Ground belongs to Pendle Borough Council with no exceptions or specific priorities for use’. Cllr Hodgson suggested that PBC look at the drainage on the recreation ground with a submersible pump to try and keep the centre of the field free from flooding.

Matters Arising
Village Lengthsman
Adele to advise Granville that there will be no bulbs purchased this year.
Colne Area Committee

The issue of the Methodist church at Cotton Tree has been resolved and the planning application has been passed.
39/2011
The planning application for Lower Draught Gates is recommended to be approved, but councillors have issues with the application and will advise at the next meeting on the outcome.

NWIB
The prize giving ceremony is to take place in October.

Poems for Jubilee at Poetry Garden

Cllr Steven Wilcock has received a price for the plaques, and as they were quite expensive, it was decided that the winner would be the only one to be produced and will be displayed in due course.

Grow Trawden

Cllr Robinson attended the meeting and advised that it was very inspirational.  
Parish Matters

Cllr Foulkes has received a complaint from someone who uses the recreation ground on a regular basis, advising that football teams are leaving drinks bottles and tape on the floor.  Adele to contact PBC and ask that they remind everyone who uses it to clean up after themselves.
Cllr Clough advised that there is someone living in a shed on Rock Lane.  This is the son of someone who has passed away, but Cllr White will report this to see if there is anything that can be done to help this person. 
Cllr Hartley asked that the edges be cut just after the Vicarage on Burnley Road on the right hand side up to the bend.
Planning Applications
13/12/0416P – Certificate of lawfulness for an existing use of a storage container for hay and feed storage at Field No 7142, Bough Gap Farm, Keighley Road, Trawden.  Sent out to all Councillors – no objections received.  This will be decided by a Solicitor not PBC or C&DC meetings.
Correspondence

Bank statement received
Advice received from BDO that the audit is complete for the financial year 2011/12.

Raffle tickets received from Air ambulance for selling
Tickets received for the prize giving for NWIB

Response received from CCllr Calvert regarding issues raised at the September meeting.
E-mail received from CCllr Calvert regarding his retirement as a County Councillor

Colne & District committee meeting agenda received

Finance
Cheque number 1022 for £270.40 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks salary for the month of September
Cheque number 1023 for £59.81 was issued to Adele Waddington for Clerks expenses for the month of September
Cheque number 1024 for £144 was issued to BDO for the completion of the audit
Cheque number 1025 for £250 was issued to the North west Air ambulance, proposed Cllr Clough, seconded Cllr Seb Wilcock, All in Favour 

Cheque number 1026 for £100 was issued to St Mary’s Church for upkeep of the Church Clock. Proposed Cllr Hartley, Seconded Cllr Foulkes, All in favour
Meeting closed 9.40pm
Next meeting 12th November, 7pm prompt
38/2011
